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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT
PROPOSED INTRO. NO. 271-A
COMMITTEE: Environmental Protection   

	[bookmark: _Hlk89766899]TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to reducing unnecessary illumination in city-owned spaces

	SPONSORS: Council Members  Brannan, Rivera, Rosenthal, Reynoso, Dromm, Chin, Cabãn, Yeger  and the Public Advocate (Mr. Williams) (by request of the Queens Borough President)


SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Intro. No. 271-A would require the installation of occupancy sensors to limit illumination in city-owned buildings. This requirement would apply to spaces in at least 25 percent of City-owned buildings by 2023; at least 40 percent of such buildings by 2025; at least 75 percent of such buildings by 2027, and all such buildings by 2030. This local law would also require periodic reporting regarding compliance with this bill.

EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect immediately.  

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2022
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:
	
	Effective FY22
	FY Succeeding
Effective FY23
	Full Fiscal Impact FY23

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	($425,000)
	($425,000)
	($425,000)

	Net
	($425,000)
	($425,000)
	($425,000)



IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: Overall, there are approximately 17,000 City-owned properties citywide. This estimate assumes a City-owned building is at each of these sites and a minimum of ten sensors would need to be installed in each building.  To comply with this legislation, the Department of Citywide Administrative Services (DCAS) would likely incur a cost of $425,000 annually, for a total cost of $3.4 million by January 31, 2030 to procure and install occupancy sensors to limit illumination in City-owned building. Of note: the City may offset the costs of the sensors by utilizing trained internal professionals for the installation of such devices. Also, the increased  use of the sensors may result in a cost-savings for electricity use in these buildings.

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS:  N/A 

SOURCES OF INFORMATION:  New York City Council Finance Division
 
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY: 	Jonathan Seltzer, Senior Financial Analyst

ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:	Crilhien Francisco, Unit Head
				Noah Brick, Assistant Counsel
Nathan Toth, Deputy Director
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:  This legislation was first introduced to the Council as Intro. 271 on January 31, 2018 and referred to the Committee on Environmental Protection (Committee). The Committee heard the legislation on December 1, 2021 and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended legislation, Proposed Intro. No. 271-A, will be considered by the Committee on December 14, 2021. Upon a successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No 271-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on December 15, 2021.
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